
MINUTES OF 
CITY COMMISSION SPECIAL CALLED MEETING 

MONDAY, MAY 19 2008, 5:30 P.M. 
CITY HALL, PIGEON FORGE, TENNESSEE 

 
 

Mayor Whaley called the meeting to order with the following in attendance: Vice 
Mayor McClure, Commissioner Brackins, Commissioner Reagan, City Manager Teaster, 
City Recorder Clabo, City Attorney Gass, and interested staff members.  Commissioner 
Sexton was absent.  

 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
Consideration and approval of bid on Phase 3 of the Pigeon Forge Greenway was 

presented for approval.  Parks and Recreation Director Wilbanks stated that the work 
would go from the Jake Thomas Bridge to property at Belle Island and be approximately 
3,000 feet in length and 10 feet wide pavement.  It was recommended that Blalocks be 
awarded the low bid of $128,000 with a $25,000 incentive if the project is completed by 
June 30, 2008 or a penalty of $1,000 per day if not completed by June 30, 2008.  On a 
motion by Vice Mayor McClure, second by Commissioner Reagan, it was unanimously 
approved to accept the low bid as presented. 

 
After general comments, the meeting was duly adjourned at 5:35 p.m. 

 
 
 
     APPROVED: ______________________ 
         MAYOR 
 
 
 
ATTEST: _________________________ 
               CITY RECORDER 
 


